Housing Development Corporation of Rock Hill Board Meeting
Thursday, January 14, 2021
Economic & Urban Development

A Board Meeting was held Thursday, January 14, 2021, at 8:38 a.m. via Zoom
[bookmark: _GoBack]Members on Call: Will Jordan, David LeGrande, Derrick Lindsay, Sandra Oborokumo, 
                                  Anne Lambert, Tom Roper, Sharon Hines, Mary Reid                               
                                    
Members absent: Walter Hardin

Staff On Call:     Dawn Willingham, Krista Parenti, Jennifer Wilford, Beverly Buchanan

Other:                 Nikita Jackson

Since the Board Chairman Walter Hardin, was unable to be on the call, Vice Chairman Anne Lambert conducted the meeting.   

Call to Order:  Vice Chairman Anne Lambert called the meeting to order at 8:38 a.m. and thanked everyone for attending.  Minutes of the Thursday, November 12, 2020, meeting minutes were reviewed.  Will Jordan made a motion to approve.  Derrick Lindsay made the second.  Unanimous approval.  
Financials
Financial information was shared with Board members. Financial information can be e-mailed, or a hard copy can be mailed to Board Members if requested.  Account balance information for the South State Community Checking Account and South State Money Market Account was shared with Board Members.  The Wells Fargo Account is mainly used for our rental properties.  The TD revolving account is the main account with the most activity that includes utility and rental assistance transactions, deposits for assistance and proceeds for home sales.  The unrestricted assets total as of 11/30/2020 is $661,033.98.  The TD ending balance as of 11/30/2020 is $373,112.35.  The unrestricted assets total as of 12/31/2020 is $681,347.21. The TD ending balance as of 12/31/2020 is $395,547.25. 
The property at 363 Ebenezer Avenue was sold.  The offer received was $106,000.00, and the proceeds from the sale was $99,963.00.  

Development Division Report
The Development Division Report was shared with Board members.  The properties at 
415 Friedheim Rd, and 423 Friedheim Rd., both closed in December.  The property at 427 Friedheim Rd., closed on 1/13/2021, and the buyer received assistance from the FTHB program.  The new builds are underway at 345 Laurens and 11 Church, both lots were obtained through the neighborhood initiative program. 
The closing at 440 Allen St. has been delayed, seller must determine a way to remotely sign documents. Closing date to be determined.
Developing plans are underway in identifying suitable plans to build on the lot at 356 Marshall, which is a neighborhood initiative property.  Plans are also underway for the lot at 647 E. Black.

The virtual First Time Homebuyer’s class is going well, and December’s class had 21 participants enrolled. There were no closings in December and one closing is now pending. 
 
New rehab projects interior work is still on hold due to COVID-19. 
More work is being done with Housing Trust Fund emergency program since we do not have to go inside the home.   We are doing more roofs and HVAC’s due to photos, forms and inspections are being done virtual.
 
 Rental Assistance
We have been awarded a second round of ESG (Emergency Solutions Grant) in the amount of $500,919.36, to be spent over two years for Rental/Utility Assistance related to Covid delinquencies, and salary for a case manager.
 We have also been awarded another phase of EFSP (Emergency Food and Shelter Program) through United Way, and they will be giving us $56,795 for rent/mortgage and utility assistance.  

Unite Utility Assistance
Unite Commercial Assistance money as of 12/31/2020, $223.085.88 remaining.
Rental Property
Work is ongoing at 310 Maple, exterior has been painted, and just about finished, the yard has been cleaned.  Our rental properties are inspected monthly by HDCRH staff, and Saranac Management Group has taken over property management duties.  Jordan Hamrick, Neighborhood Development Assistant, is the HDCRH contact person for rental properties.

CDBG CV Rent and Mortgage Assistance through CACH – We served 12 households for mortgage.
Other projects
Award for the 2020 Small Rental Development Program - Villages at Osceola project awarded at $8,187,753 for 28 mixed income rental units.  (Nine stacked flat duplexes, five townhomes, five single family).  Krista did a great job as well as the team getting the app submitted.  Work is underway to figure the cost and infrastructure. Board members congratulated those working on this project.
 
Old Business
We are working with Agape Ministries and Eden Community Development Corp., about a possible plan for their property off Albright Road.  The Agape Memorandum of Understanding has been signed.  Dawn, Corinne and Pastor Revels met with Neighboring Concepts and reviewed options for master plan.  A screen was shared with board members on the options selected for Albright, Marshall and Keels, which will consist of rental apartments, three story townhomes for sale, and single-family homes for sale.  Properties are owned by Agape Ministries.  We are continuing to work with Neighboring Concepts and the next step is a 3D. At this stage it’s exploratory to see if they want to undertake this project.
 Small Rental Development Program updates – The 2019 Sunset Park (SRDP) is in Planning for permits.  The contract has been awarded to Saranac Management Group.  As soon as we get Planning approval we will start building.  Five names have been placed on the waiting list.



New Business   
The Transition
Jennifer Wilford advised the board that in November, she was named Director of Economic and Urban Development, and part of that came with restructuring.  The housing part of HNS is now a part of Economic and Urban Development.  Housing is a critical component of economic development, particularly as we see Knowledge Park move forward.  As we are moving into the southern side of Rock Hill with our economic development activities, and the amount of housing that these economic development projects have integrated in them has become clear that housing is an economic development tool and strategy.  This transition was an opportunity to align all of that, and that’s why the changes in staff.  Karen Marshall is still with the City, she stayed in Neighborhood Services.  Beverly Buchanan moved over with us as part of the transition. 
The Move
Jennifer advised that her office is in City Hall.  The HDC team moved to 332 W. Main Street, The Williams Ivory House.
The remaining Neighborhood services at HNS are Neighborhood Empowerment and Neighborhood Inspections.  The Interim Director of Neighborhood Services is Melanie Brandon.
Dawn advised the board that Lynnicia Russell has turned in her notice, she has decided to pursue other opportunities and her last day will be 1/22/2021.  
Miscellaneous Business 
Will Jordan inquired about the vacant lots on Hemlock.  Dawn advised that she has not had a chance to investigate.  Jennifer Wilford advised that there is interest but need to research further to make sure we can develop.
Sandra Oborokumo stated that she is part of a group that is interested in HDC sharing information through a virtual event to the community about the work they are doing in the City of Rock Hill. More details to follow later. 
Derrick Lindsay inquired regarding which veteran will get a house.  Dawn advised that there has been no action and she plan to meet with the group to have guidelines in place before the actual notification goes out.

Meeting adjourned – 9:19 a.m.
Upcoming Events/Meetings: HDC Board Meeting March 11, 2021, 8:30 a.m.

Submitted by: _______________________
		Beverly Buchanan, Secretary
		Date:  January 14, 2021

______________________
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